
March 12, 2020 
 
 

 

Spanish and Mandarin versions of this letter will be posted below this evening. 
 
To the whole Georgetown Prep Community: 
 
Given the Emergency Declarations of the District of Columbia and the State of Maryland, and 
with all due heed to the emerging health crisis posed by the novel Coronavirus, we will be closing 
the School and will begin closing all School facilities following the completion of the class day 
on Friday, 13 March, 2020. This will indicate the cancelation of all extracurricular and athletic 
activities until the Campus is reopened. All school-sponsored travel is also canceled. This closure 
will include the Hanley Center, the Tennis Facility, the fields, and the golf course. 
 
The SAT tests will take place on Saturday, 14 March, as scheduled unless we receive news to the 
contrary from the College Board. 
 
International residential students have all been offered placement with local legal guardians or 
volunteer host families. I am very grateful to the families who have stepped forward to help. 
International students need to be aware that US Government travel restrictions are in effect for 
many countries now and may increase in the coming weeks, so traveling out of the United States 
would be inadvisable; it may result in not being able to complete the year here at Prep. 
 
I want once again to assure you that we currently have no unusual health situations among our 
students, or among our faculty and staff. If we do, we will alert you immediately. 
 
School will resume at the end of Spring Break, on schedule and most likely on-line, on Monday, 
30 March; we have been preparing for this eventuality for the past two weeks, with intense 
training for the faculty and students over the past few days. All students are expected to attend 
these on-line, real time classes. We will provide students and families with updated information 
and reminders as we draw close to the end of Spring Break. 
 
Obviously, this will inconvenience many in our community; however, with Christian and humane 
ethical obligations to the Common Good, we are obliged to support the efforts of our public 
officials and the medical community to contain and mitigate the threat to public health. And we 
are committed to this effort. 



 

 
As a teacher of many years and as moderator of many activities and as an experienced coach in 
two sports, I am painfully aware how disappointing this will be to our students, particularly our 
seniors who hoped to enjoy a final season and to our juniors who are emerging in leadership 
roles, but I am also keenly aware of Georgetown Prep’s role as a leader in American, Catholic, and 
Jesuit education. We must lead here and now in this time as well, though in a different way than 
we had planned. 
 
And I hope, with all my heart, that when this crisis has passed – and it will – we can resume our 
leadership in the classroom and in the chapel and on the stage and watch with great joy and pride 
the efforts of our young men on the fields and the tracks and the diamonds. 
 
Sincerely in Christ, 
 
Rev. James R. Van Dyke, S.J. 
President  

  
 


